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list of the projects that will be carried 
out by subrecipients and the names of 
the subrecipients; a description of the 
subpopulations of homeless or at risk 
of homelessness to be served by 
projects; the number of units to be pro-
vided and/or the number of persons to 
be served by each project; a budget re-
quest by project; and reasonable assur-
ances that the applicant, or the sub-
recipient, will own or have control of a 
site for the proposed project not later 
than the expiration of the 12-month pe-
riod beginning upon notification of an 
award for grant assistance. 

§ 578.21 Awarding funds. 
(a) Selection. HUD will review applica-

tions in accordance with the guidelines 
and procedures provided in the NOFA 
and will award funds to recipients 
through a national competition based 
on selection criteria as defined in sec-
tion 427 of the Act. 

(b) Announcement of awards. HUD will 
announce awards and notify selected 
applicants of any conditions imposed 
on awards. Conditions must be satisfied 
before HUD will execute a grant agree-
ment with the applicant. 

(c) Satisfying conditions. HUD will 
withdraw an award if the applicant 
does not satisfy all conditions imposed 
on it. Correcting all issues and condi-
tions attached to an award must be 
completed within the time frame es-
tablished in the NOFA. Proof of site 
control, match, environmental review, 
and the documentation of financial fea-
sibility must be completed within 12 
months of the announcement of the 
award, or 24 months in the case of 
funds for acquisition, rehabilitation, or 
new construction. The 12-month dead-
line may be extended by HUD for up to 
12 additional months upon a showing of 
compelling reasons for delay due to 
factors beyond the control of the re-
cipient or subrecipient. 

§ 578.23 Executing grant agreements. 
(a) Deadline. No later than 45 days 

from the date when all conditions are 
satisfied, the recipient and HUD must 
execute the grant agreement. 

(b) Grant agreements. (1) Multiple ap-
plicants for one Continuum. If a Con-
tinuum designates more than one ap-
plicant for the geographic area, HUD 

will enter into a grant agreement with 
each designated applicant for which an 
award is announced. 

(2) One applicant for a Continuum. If a 
Continuum designates only one appli-
cant for the geographic area, after 
awarding funds, HUD may enter into a 
grant agreement with that applicant 
for new awards, if any, and one grant 
agreement for renewals, Continuum of 
Care planning, and UFA costs, if any. 
These two grants will cover the entire 
geographic area. A default by the re-
cipient under one of those grant agree-
ments will also be a default under the 
other. 

(3) Unified Funding Agencies. If a Con-
tinuum is a UFA that HUD has ap-
proved, then HUD will enter into one 
grant agreement with the UFA for new 
awards, if any, and one grant agree-
ment for renewals, Continuum of Care 
planning and UFA costs, if any. These 
two grants will cover the entire geo-
graphic area. A default by the UFA 
under one of those grant agreements 
will also be a default under the other. 

(c) Required agreements. Recipients 
will be required to sign a grant agree-
ment in which the recipient agrees: 

(1) To ensure the operation of the 
project(s) in accordance with the provi-
sions of the McKinney-Veto Act and all 
requirements under 24 CFR part 578; 

(2) To monitor and report the 
progress of the project(s) to the Con-
tinuum of Care and HUD; 

(3) To ensure, to the maximum ex-
tent practicable, that individuals and 
families experiencing homelessness are 
involved, through employment, provi-
sion of volunteer services, or other-
wise, in constructing, rehabilitating, 
maintaining, and operating facilities 
for the project and in providing sup-
portive services for the project; 

(4) To require certification from all 
subrecipients that: 

(i) Subrecipients will maintain the 
confidentiality of records pertaining to 
any individual or family that was pro-
vided family violence prevention or 
treatment services through the project; 

(ii) The address or location of any 
family violence project assisted under 
this part will not be made public, ex-
cept with written authorization of the 
person responsible for the operation of 
such project; 
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(iii) Subrecipients will establish poli-
cies and practices that are consistent 
with, and do not restrict, the exercise 
of rights provided by subtitle B of title 
VII of the Act and other laws relating 
to the provision of educational and re-
lated services to individuals and fami-
lies experiencing homelessness; 

(iv) In the case of projects that pro-
vide housing or services to families, 
that subrecipients will designate a 
staff person to be responsible for ensur-
ing that children being served in the 
program are enrolled in school and con-
nected to appropriate services in the 
community, including early childhood 
programs such as Head Start, part C of 
the Individuals with Disabilities Edu-
cation Act, and programs authorized 
under subtitle B of title VII of the Act; 

(v) The subrecipient, its officers, and 
employees are not debarred or sus-
pended from doing business with the 
Federal Government; and 

(vi) Subrecipients will provide infor-
mation, such as data and reports, as re-
quired by HUD; and 

(5) To establish such fiscal control 
and accounting procedures as may be 
necessary to assure the proper dis-
bursal of, and accounting for grant 
funds in order to ensure that all finan-
cial transactions are conducted, and 
records maintained in accordance with 
generally accepted accounting prin-
ciples, if the recipient is a UFA; 

(6) To monitor subrecipient match 
and report on match to HUD; 

(7) To take the educational needs of 
children into account when families 
are placed in housing and will, to the 
maximum extent practicable, place 
families with children as close as pos-
sible to their school of origin so as not 
to disrupt such children’s education; 

(8) To monitor subrecipients at least 
annually; 

(9) To use the centralized or coordi-
nated assessment system established 
by the Continuum of Care as set forth 
in § 578.7(a)(8). A victim service pro-
vider may choose not to use the Con-
tinuum of Care’s centralized or coordi-
nated assessment system, provided 
that victim service providers in the 
area use a centralized or coordinated 
assessment system that meets HUD’s 
minimum requirements and the victim 

service provider uses that system in-
stead; 

(10) To follow the written standards 
for providing Continuum of Care assist-
ance developed by the Continuum of 
Care, including the minimum require-
ments set forth in § 578.7(a)(9); 

(11) Enter into subrecipient agree-
ments requiring subrecipients to oper-
ate the project(s) in accordance with 
the provisions of this Act and all re-
quirements under 24 CFR part 578; and 

(12) To comply with such other terms 
and conditions as HUD may establish 
by NOFA. 

§ 578.25 Site control. 

(a) In general. When grant funds will 
be used for acquisition, rehabilitation, 
new construction, operating costs, or 
to provide supportive services, the re-
cipient or subrecipient must dem-
onstrate that it has site control within 
the time frame established in section 
§ 578.21 before HUD will execute a grant 
agreement. This requirement does not 
apply to funds used for housing that 
will eventually be owned or controlled 
by the individuals or families served or 
for supportive services provided at 
sites not operated by the recipient or 
subrecipient. 

(b) Evidence. Acceptable evidence of 
site control is a deed or lease. If grant 
funds will be used for acquisition, ac-
ceptable evidence of site control will be 
a purchase agreement. The owner, les-
see, and purchaser shown on these doc-
uments must be the selected applicant 
or intended subrecipient identified in 
the application for assistance. 

(c) Tax credit projects. (1) Applicants 
that plan to use the low-income hous-
ing tax credit authorized under 26 
U.S.C. 42 to finance a project must 
prove to HUD’s satisfaction that the 
applicant or subrecipient identified in 
the application is in control of the lim-
ited partnership or limited liability 
corporation that has a deed or lease for 
the project site. 

(i) To have control of the limited 
partnership, the applicant or sub-
recipient must be the general partner 
of the limited partnership or have a 51 
percent controlling interest in that 
general partner. 
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